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April 4, 2022
Regarding the purchase of food for the 2022 adult mosquito ID course, Jennifer Barritt started an email communication with the Executive Board of the Virginia Mosquito Control Association on April 4, 2022 at 12:31pm. 
The board members included in the email communication were past president Tim DuBois, president Wes Robertson, president elect Betsy Hodson, vice president Carla Caulkins, sustaining member representative Kurt Vandock, secretary/treasurer Jay Kiser, and MAMCA Representative Jeff Hottenstein. 
Jennifer’s email communication stated:

The Education Committee would like to request up to $300.00 for food at the upcoming Adult ID Course, May 9th. Karen has created a spreadsheet with approximations on food that we would like to offer at the course:

-Breakfast

· Donuts $30 for 2 dozen and 50 count munchkins

· Granola bars $10 for multipack

· Yogurt $10 for multipack

· Coffee, sugar, creamer $15

· Cups and napkins $10

-Lunch

· Pizza $140 (est. 30 people @3slices pp = 11 pizzas) roughly $10 per pizza plus tax 

· Drinks $30 (soda, water)

· Plates/utensils $10

That comes out to $255 ($75 for breakfast and $180 for lunch). I am asking for up to $300.00 in case some of the prices maybe a little higher than are projected.

The committee has found that the class runs quicker if food is offered at the training course, instead of waiting for people to return from lunch break. The past students seem to catch on better and retain the ID skills when they stay on location without the lengthy break in the middle of the day. This is important since everything is offered in a one-day event. 

The Education Committee hasn’t asked for any funding in the last two years and feel that $300.00 would be a worthy cause for the Association to help train the next generation.

Would you be able to let me know if the request is approved by Wednesday so the class notification and agenda can be sent to the VMCA membership this week please? 

Jay replied to the board, “I believe that $300 is much more reasonable for the ID course food.  I also like the breakdown of expenses. In 2019, $300 was given to the education committee for this same event.”
Jay asked Wes if a motion should be made via email or wait until the next boarding. Wes replied, “A motion via email is fine.”  Jay Kiser made a motion, seconded by Tim DuBois, for VMCA to give the education committee up to $300 to cover the costs of breakfast and lunch items for the spring 2022 adult mosquito ID course. 
No Discussion was replied to all in the email stream.  Jay, Tim, Carla, and Betsy all voted in favor, none opposed, no response from Kurt.  Motion carried 4/19/2022 at 12:43pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Jay Kiser
Secretary/Treasurer VMCA
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